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Council Christmas Party—a Blast 
 After a 5:00 pm mass at St. Mary’s 

Church celebrated by Fr Raymundo Rodri-

guez, Council members with their families 

and friends had the Knights of Columbus 

Christmas Party at St. Mary’s Parish Hall on 

Sunday, December 10, 2006. 
 

 The party was hosted by the DGK 

and family director, Bro. Gregg Ravasco and 

his wife Chelo.    The supper started with 

grace led by Bro. Fr. Rodriguez.  
 

 The main program started with a 

welcome remark by GK Jess Feliciano, ac-

knowledging the presence of the District 

Deputy Bob Rothecker and his wife Anton-

ette.   Council Chaplain Fr. Emmett Morris-

sey gave a very warm inspirational message. 

Opening the special performances, the 

Knight of Columbus carolers rendered some 

lively and cheerful songs.   Then two special 

numbers really rocked the house!  First was 

the special dance number performed by the 

young altar servers, Joshua Ravasco, Thomas 

Ravasco, Paul Alejandria, Andre Herreria, 

Luigi Herreria, Matthew Moxam, Zagan  

Siapno, Kendrick Sta. Maria, and two future 

altar servers Patrick Ravasco and Christopher 

Sta. Maria.  The other was a song rendition 

by eight KC  “Canadian Idols”: Bros. Gerry 

Abao, Jim Alvarez, Mar Estrada, Ferdie Fe-

liciano, Jess Feliciano, Carl Folk, Gregg 

Ravasco and Fr. Rodriquez (picture, p. 2). 

(Please continue on p. 3) 

The Knights of Columbus is a family-oriented fraternal service society of practical Catholic men. 

The Knights of Columbus are dedicated to the four pillars of Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism. 

Officers: 

Chaplain 

    Fr. Emmett P. Morrissey   522-7422 

Grand Knight 

    Jesus C. Feliciano 585-2696  

Deputy Grand Knight 

    Jeremias P. Ravasco          584-0856 

Chancellor 

    Efren Alejandria  525-2235  

Financial Secretary 
    James A. Madrilejos         789-9046 

Treasurer 
     Art Vanderzalm   584-3156 

Recorder 
     Ben Zatylny  569-2134 

Advocate 

     Gil D. McDonald  789-4819  

Lecturer 

     Matthew  Robinson           569-7391 

Warden 
      Luis B. de Paz                 789-5650 

Inside Guard 

      Ed Concepcion  543-0936 

Outside Guard 
      Adolfo Alvarez  586-6736 

Trustees  

      Jaime L. Alvarez              949-3207 

      Reuben C. Mercado          775-0224 

      Carl J. Folk  757-9092 

Field Agent  
      Mark Lewans               949-0270 

Program Director     

      Reuben C. Mercado          775-0224  

Membership Director 

      Joseph  A. Alejandria      359-3368 

Church/Vocations Director  
      Modesto G. Escanlar        586-5802 

Council Director 

      Jaime L. Alvarez              949-3207 

Community Director 

      Gerry Abao  586-7569 

Family Director 
      Jeremias P. Ravasco          584-0856 

Youth Director 

      Rec. Mercado          775-0224 

Fundraising Director 

      Art Vanderzalm  584-3156 

News Editors 

      Jaime L. Alvarez              949-3207 

      Eusebio L. Koh  586-9386 

Chaplainôs 

Message 
 

           One memo-

rable day in 1998 Dr. 

Eusebio Koh came to 

visit me and he told 

me that the Filipino 

Catholic Community 

in Regina was plan-

ning to establish a 

Filipino Council of 

the Knights of Columbus in Regina and 

the community had in mind three par-

ishes where the council could be based.  

Blessed Sacrament was one of those three 

parishes. 
 

 I  thank God that the Filipino 

community chose to centre their council 

at Blessed Sacrament because the Santo 

Nino Council has added a tremendous 

spiritual dimension to our parish.  I have 

often said that the Filipino spirituality is 

the spirituality that I grew up with, as a 

child.  My parents were extremely devout 

Catholics who had emigrated to Canada 

from Ireland. 
 

 Besides the fact that our Council 

has won five Star Council Awards in 

seven years, the council members have 

contributed a tremendous lot to our Sun-

day Liturgy by performing virtually all 

the liturgical roles in our 10:00 a.m. Mass 

on the fourth Sunday of every month.  

Sincere thanks to Dr. Modesto Escanlar 

the church/vocations director of our 

council for the marvelous job he does 

each month coordinating our council's 

participants at this Mass. 

 By  playing  a  liturgical  role  at  
 

(Please continue on p. 3) 

Fr. Emmett  

Young altar servers doing the hip-hop 
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Council Happenings 
 

New Council Members 

 Council organized a first degree exemplification 

on October 22 at the Blessed Sacrament Church meeting 

hall with ten candidates.  Brothers Edward Alvaro, Chris-

topher Elpa, Diony Elpa, Crisanto Masaoay, and Albert 

Ngui joined our council. Diony and Christopher are father 

and son.  Two men joined Fr. Burns Council 5949, and 

one each joined Good Samaritan 10418, Holy Family 

10797, and Holy Trinity 10401.  Degree team was the 

Regina team captained by Bro. Mark Lewans.   

 Earlier at the regular meeting on October 22, 

Council approved the transfer of third degree knight 

Amado Paligan from his council in the Philippines.  
 

Memorial Mass        

 A Memorial Mass for three council members was 

celebrated by Fr. Dan Rafael Sunday, November 12 at St. 

Mary’s Church with Fr. Jojo concelebrating.  Bro. Martin 

A. Kammer died on November 21, 2005 in Regina. PGK. 

Edgardo A. Alejandria died on September 12, 2006 at the 

Regina General Hospital. Brother Joseph P. McDonald 

passed away on October 24, 2006 in Regina.  GK Jess 

Feliciano presented a memorial plaque to Mrs. Amor Ale-

jandria for Bro. Ed.   Bro. Gil and Ruth McDonald re-

ceived the Plaque for Bro. Joe.     A reception was held at 

the rectory after the ceremony. 
 

Christmas Kettle 
 On Saturday, December 16, Council manned the 

Christmas Kettle for the Salvation Army at the Golden 

Mile Shopping Mall the whole day.  See pictures of our 

handsome Kettlers on this page. 

Photos from the Christmas Party and Caroling 2006 Christmas Caroling 
 

The 2006 Christmas caroling, our eighth year as 

a fund-raiser, was a great success and much fun for carol-

ers and hosts despite poor weather.  Council collected 

over $1400.  There were 26 carolers; of these, 15 are 

council members, the rest are family and friends.  Atten-

dance of carolers varies from 10 to 20 including our gui-

tarists Bros. Jim Alvarez, Jessie Feliciano, and Gregg 

Ravasco.  English and Philippine carols and Feliz Navi-

dad were sung at each host. New this year is Calypso 

Carol. 

Caroling brought us to the far north and the far 

south of Regina and in between.  The carolers sang at 

twelve family homes and seven care homes including 

Martha House, Sunset Extendicare and Santa Maria Sen-

ior Citizens Home.  Visits to Parkside and Elmview Ex-

tendicares were cancelled because of viral infections. 

They also sang on Sunday, December 10 at the Council 

Christmas Party and on Christmas Day at the Rosary 

Group Christmas Party. 

Carolers on stage at Council Christmas Party at St. Maryôs 

Parish Hall.  GK Jess Feliciano playing the guitar 

Carolers led by 

Maestro and 

guitarist PGK 

Jim Alvarez 

KC Canadian 

Idols performing 

at Christmas Party 

Allan Ngui, Carl Folk, Dolpy Alvarez & Gregg Ravasco  

Council 

Manned 

The 

2006 

Salvation 

Army 

Christmas 

Kettle 

Gerry  Abao & Fr. Tubale Carl Folk & Art Vanderzalm 
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December 

03:  First Sunday of Advent 

05:   Bingo for Charity at Bingo Palace,  6-12 pm 

06:  Chapter meeting 

08:  Immaculate Conception 

03 to 25:  Santo Nino Christmas Caroling 

10:  Council Christmas Party at St. Maryôs: Mass 

at 5 pm, dinner at 6 pm, program/dance to follow. 

16:  Christmas Kettle at Golden Mile,  11 to 5 pm. 

24: Mass with Council doing liturgy    

25: Christmas Day 

26: Boxing Day 
 

January, 2007 

02:  Bingo for Charity at Bingo Palace,  6-12 pm 

04:  Regina Chapter Meeting 

06:  Epiphany, Three Kings 

13:  Council Free Throw Competition (tentative) 

22:  Mass and Council Meeting 

30:  Bingo for Charity at Bingo Palace,  6-12 pm 
 

February  

01:  Regina Chapter Meeting 

04:  Family Bowling (tentative) 

08:  Priest Day (tentative) 

11: Ladies Night (Venue TBA) 

18:  Major Degree Exemplification 

26:  Mass and Council Meeting 
28:  Bingo for Charity at Bingo Palace,  6-12 pm 

Upcoming Events  

Santo Nino Council News 

                

Happy 
Birthday,  
Brothers!  

 

December 
01- William Maloughney 

06- Ferdinand Sat. Maria 

06- Carl Folk 

07- Peter Thacyk 

12- Ferdinand Feliciano 

14- Constantin Buehler 

14- Gabe Seiferling 

16- Metro Rybchuk 

18- Mike Volk 

20- Peter Dielschneider 

25– Chris Elpa 

25- Jess Feliciano 

26- Sam Tranquilino 

28- Fr. Felipe Faustino 
 

January 

01- Cecil Schnurr 

01- Philip Halter 

04-Bonifacio Borricano 

09- Arnulfo Ventocilla 

09- Glen Empleo 

14- Rodrigo Caluza 

14- Raphy Molano 

16- Paul Castillo 

16- Eumir (Rec) Mercado 

16- Anthony Selinger 

17– Amado Paligan 

22- Frank Lang 

22- Allan Regonas 

23- Henry Kwasnitza 

30- Matthew Robinson 
 

February 

01- Walter McLashan 

01- Joseph Fahlman 

02- Friar Bernard Barry 

08- Fr. Emmett Morrissey 

10- Fr. Bernard Leboldus 

14- Roland Logan 

16- Ian Alarcon 

19- Mike Kuffner 

19- James Pageot 

24- Mariano Pesigan 
Sincere condolences to the family and relatives of 

Bro. Joseph (Joe) McDonald 
 

who passed away on October 24, 

2006 in Regina.  He was 82 years 

old.  Joe was 2005 Baseball Can-

ada Volunteer of the Year.  Fu-

neral Mass was said by Fr. R. 

Jasiak at Holy Trinity Church. 

We extend our deepest sympathy to the family of  

PGK Ed (Lally) Alejandria 
 

who passed away on September 

12, 2006 in Regina.  He was 66 

years old.  Funeral Mass was cele-

brated by Fr. Emmett Morrissey 

at Blessed Sacrament Church on 

September 19 with third and 

fourth degree honour guards.  

Christmas party (continued) 

Council thanks the following 

for a great party:  door prizes donors, 

Art Vanderzalm, Marissa and Jess, Jim 

and Susan, Cecile and Rio; Lyra Salva 

for choreographing the young alter 

server dance number; Susan Alvarez 

for the games; Fr. Rodriguez for his 

hospitality during practices; Anna Mae 

Feliciano for the table decorations; Art 

Vanderzalm for the ticket distribution 

and coordinating with the caterer and 

to Gregg and Chelo Ravasco for orga-

nizing this year’s program.   Job well 

done everyone! .    

Welcome to our new members: 

Brothers Edward Alvaro, Christopher 

Elpa, Diony Elpa, Crisanto Masaoay, 

Albert Ngui, and Amado Paligan  

Chaplainôs message (continued) 
 

this Mass our council members are 

giving a powerful silent sermon to their 

children.  And now, thanks to Dr. Koh 

who trained the boys, the sons of our 

Filipino members are serving with their 

fathers on the fourth Sunday of every 

month.  I  think we are all very proud 

of how reverently the boys serve Mass.  

I also think the fact that the boys serve 

Mass with their fathers is very unique.  

I doubt if there is a council world wide 

where the Knights serve Mass with 

their sons.  Kudos to the Santo Nino 

Council, you have done it again!    

Help! 

     One of our major 

activities that finance 

many of our charita-

ble works and service 

is Bingo.  Yes Bingo! 
 

     We need you to 

help run Bingo every 

fifth Tuesday from 

6:00 to 12:00 pm at 

the Bingo Palace.  If 

you are willing and 

able, please call Bro. 

Art Vanderzalm. 
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Message from our Grand Knight  

Greetings Brothers! 
 

         Half a terrific Columbian year is 

gone and I would like to thank you for 

your enthusiastic support and dedication 

to our cause.  Since the last issue of this 

newsletter, seven new members have 

joined us.  Welcome, brothers! 

         We mourn the loss of two stal-

warts in our council.  PGK Lally Alejandria was a good 

friend and mentor to me and Bro. Joe McDonald was 

our man in baseball and a great help in bingo.  We miss 

you guys! 

         Speaking of bingo, we had several bingo dates the 

past three months and we need more help in this worth-

while activity for charity. 

         December was a beehive of activities for our coun-

cil.  Our Christmas Party was a big success.  So was our 

caroling in different care homes and homes of members 

and friends.  We did the Christmas kettle for Salvation 

Army.  As well we set up the nativity scene at the en-

trance to Blessed Sacrament Church. 

         Thank you all brothers for your support.  We have 

a slew of activities coming up in the new year and we 

can always use an extra pair of hands. 

         On behalf of my wife Marissa and our two chil-

dren Jamie and Monica, we wish you a happy and fruit-

ful year 2007!  

    Fraternally yours, 

    Jess Feliciano 

Editorials 

Edgardo A. (Lally) Alejandria 

On September 12, 2006, we lost our immediate 

past grand knight, Bro. Lally Alejandria  

Lally joined the Knights of Columbus in 1976 at 

St. James the Apostle Council #6613 in the Philippines.  

He became its Grand Knight in 1981.  He came to Canada 

in 1986 and transferred to Regina Council #1247.  When 

our Council was formed in 1999, he was a charter member.   

 He was married to Amor for 34 years and they 

have two sons, Joseph and Richard, both third degree 

members Knights.  In 2003, the Alejandrias were chosen as 

Council Family of the Year. 

 As a person, Lally was a pleasure to know.  He 

was a committed person .  He was into all aspects of ser-

vice in the Knights of Columbus.  He served Mass at the 

Blessed Sacrament Church; his recruitment of members 

was such that our council won the State Membership Ac-

tivities Award this year.  Our council won the Star Council 

Award under his stewardship.  Lally was an ideal Catholic 

who knew the Catholic catechism and liturgy.   

 Lally was a very talented person.  He did the cal-

ligraphy for the awards at the Awards Night.  He is into 

origami.  At the 2004 State Convention in Regina he enter-

tained the ladies doing origami.   

 Lally, we are going to miss you, your good-natured 

camaraderie, your wisdom, your talents, your commitment 

to our cause, your sense of humor.             ELK 

Worthy Grand Knight Jess Feliciano 

and Knights of Santo Nino Council # 

12415.  

 On  behalf  of  myself  and  my  

wife Antonette, we wish you all a very 

Happy & Prosperous New Year.  

 We take this time to congratu-

late your council on being a recipient of 

the Star Council Award for the 5th time 

in the last seven years. You have made me proud and 

honored to work with such a fine group of people.  

 All your contributions and hard work with the 

council have shown your council to be a great success.    

 We thank you for inviting us to attend your 

Christmas Party.  It was most enjoyable. Again, thanks 

and I look forward to working with you all in the next 

year. 
   

    Robert Rothecker 
    District Deputy #3

Jess Feliciano 

Bob Rothecker 

Message from our District Deputy 

Excerpts of Josephós Eulogy to his Dad, PGK Lally 
 

 My dad, Edgardo, set the bar and gave me a high 

standard to follow. For 34 years, he has faithfully walked with 

my mom. He was the first to say that he wasn't perfect but it 

was through his limitations that I saw the endearing love he 

had for my mom, Amor. My brother and I are fortunate to 

witness firsthand such loving and caring parents.   

 If I could choose one phrase to describe my father, it 

would be "life mentor". The day I was born, he was the car-

penter and I was the wood; he was the master teacher; I was 

the apprentice with God overseeing the process.  

 Just like a great building must have a solid founda-

tion, the very cornerstone of my father's life was predicated 

on being a man of character. Integrity was interwoven in the 

very threads of my father's being; in other words, he was a 

man of his word. He taught us to believe in ourselves, to stand 

up for ourselves, to know ourselves and to accept responsibil-

ity for ourselves. 

 One of my father's tools was his ability to use hu-

mour. His humour has a powerful way of penetrating one's 

heart for there are no language barriers or cultural limitations, 
and it can be a healing ointment to a hurting heart.  

 Thank you dad for instilling in us good family and 

moral values.                Joseph Alejandria 


